whom police said may have grabbed the girl.

Poli¢e mentioned a third missing-child case about
15 years ago that remains unsolved. They refused to
give further details.

Police and volunteers continued to search yester-
day for Jennifer, while her family and friends
continued to hope she will be found.

Members of the girl's family and friends have put
together a $5,000 reward for information that leads
to Jennifer's return, according to Donna Cutugno, a
member of the girl's family and coordinator of the
volunteer search effort.

“It was just decided,” Ms. Cutugno said yesterday.
“We are at our wits’ end right now.”

Volunteer groups continued forming, and yester-
day searchers cleared debris from abandoned build-
ings on the grounds of Staten Island Developmental
Center. According to the volunteer coordinator,
mattresses, clothing and coolers filled with food
were found in some of the buildings.

“We pulled 35 bags of garbage from one building,”
Ms. Cutugno said. “People were amazed at the stuff
that was out there.” :

Searchers are hoping that by clearing out the
buildings, any sign of Jennifer's movements will be
easier to notice and track.

The Westerleigh girl disappeared July 9 while
apparently on her way to a neighborhood store.

Since then, hundreds of Staten sland residents have
joined the police and the Natinal Guard to search
for the child.

The girl, who has congenifal heart disease and
Down’s syndrome, was last sten by witnesses who
said she was walking with amildly retarded man
described as about 60 years od, 5 feet 11 inches tall
with a slim build and a bald :pot on the back of his
head.

There have been no confirned sightings, although
police receive calls every d:y.

Searchers found what mayhave been a smudge of
blood in one of the buildiigs on the grounds of
Staten Island Developmenta Center over the week-
end, and samples of the sibstance were sent for
forensic study. Investigators expect the results of
the tests some time today or tomorrow, according
to Assistant Police Chief Samuel Marino, com-
mander of the Island’s police force.

Police exhausted their search of SIDC yesterday
and shifted focus to peripheral areas, including
parts of the Greenbelt anc William H. Pouch Boy
Scout Camp, Marino said.

“We have had flyovers and federal assistance,”
the borough commander said. “We have left liter-
ally no stone unturned.”

The temporary police headquarters has been
transferred from the Jewett Avenue firehouse to the
120th Precinct in St. George. The phone number —
447-4168 — remains the same.



